
 

July 12, 2010 
 
 
 
 
To the Honorable Common Council 
  Public Works Committee 
City of Milwaukee 
 
Dear Committee Members: 
 
 File No. 090789 vacates a 150 foot by 50 foot public service street in the block bounded by North 
76th Street, North 77th Street, West Winfield Avenue and West Mill Road, in the 2nd Aldermanic District. 
This vacation is requested by the County of Milwaukee and O’Reilly Auto Parts so that the land proposed 
to be vacated can be combined with existing land for development of the site for commercial use. 
 
 The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the 
proposed vacation. At the request of the Commissioner of Public Works, the petitioner has provided: 
 

Equity in street tree $1,200.00 

 
 Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with City plans, the City Plan Commission at its 
regular meeting on July 12, 2010, recommended approval of the subject file. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Rocky Marcoux 
Executive Secretary 

City Plan Commission of Milwaukee 
 
cc: Ald. Joe Davis 


